
   

 

 

Lake Clarke Gardens Condominium Association 

       2981 Florida Mango Rd   

        Lake Worth, FL  33461              

          Main Office (561) 965-8487                   Fax (561) 965-0986 

     
Email: lakeclarkegardens@comcast.net                        Website: www.lakeclarkegardens.com 

Help Make LCG Have a Great Board 
 

          Adapted and reprinted 
Great Boards Focus on the Big Picture 

 It’s the big picture that counts for great boards.  A great board will stand back and 
observe if a policy is being carried out through each step of its operations, starting with 
management, continuing down through the vendors, and finally reaching the community at 
large.  

Great Boards Hold Productive Meetings 

 Great boards hold efficient, productive meetings while still 
allowing unit owners to air opinions and board members to 
discuss, debate and act on various issues. When a great board 
member comes to a meeting, he or she will have read the agenda 
and board packet beforehand, that way they’ll be ready to make 
decisions based on solid information. They know being prepared 
develops the community’s trust in them as leaders and gives 
them the ability to make decisions on the community’s behalf in a 
timely manner.   
 

Great Boards Protect Against Liabilities 

 Great boards know that liabilities are a risk to LCG and to themselves, and always 
face that risk head-on by dealing with potential and evident liabilities quickly. Great boards 
understand, and never shy away from, risk management. They obtain information and 
direction from insurance, legal and management experts to guide them on the safest path. 

Great Boards Remember Their Fiduciary Duty 

 A fiduciary is a person who occupies a position of special trust and confidence, and 
board members are fiduciaries to LCG’s membership. To make decisions as fiduciaries, 
boards must base their decision on logic and reason, not on emotion or fear, giving the 
board and the community credibility and integrity for the long-term as they occupy that 
place of special trust and confidence. 

 The board is a deliberative body that makes decisions based on solid input.  That  
input should include, but not be limited to, their own experience, facts, data, outside 
experts, standard of care of the industry and precedents set before them. Using this 
information, gathering tools, great boards make informed decisions that are best for the 
community, even when those decisions may be unpopular. 

 

(continued on page 4) 



If you have an article of interest to the entire 
community, feel free to submit it for consideration.  

Submission does not automatically mean acceptance, 
but it will be considered.  Please know that any 

article is subject to editing for length.  
  

Articles must provide information and/or highlight the  
positive aspects of life at LCG. 

 
 

Deadline for article submissions for the March 
Newsletter is February 20. 

 

Email: lcg.sauve@gmail.com 
or drop it off in the office. 

 
 

All unit Owners are invited to attend 
 

Building Rep.         Feb. 6    10:30am  Card Room 
 
Annual Meeting     Feb. 11    7:00pm  Auditorium 
   ELECTION OF OFFICERS 

Association Meetings 

Accounts Receivable as of December 31, 2019 

  Total Receivables  $ 128,052  

  Outstanding, Special Assessments  $ 84,858  

  Maintenance, & Other Receivables  $ 43,193  

 
Cash Position as of December 31, 2019:   

  Total Cash  $ 1,392,786  

Less:  Restricted for:  

  Spec. Assessment ( $ 4,864 ) 

  Building & Common Reserves ( $ 157,180 ) 

  Activities ( $ 8,734 ) 

  Hurricane Contingency ( $ 202,874 ) 

  Prepaid Maintenance ( $ 83,398 ) 

Net Operating Cash                            $935,736 

  Month December 2019      

  Monthly Maintenance Due  $ 253,828  

  Maintenance Not Paid     

             (less than 60 days) ( $ 20,225 ) 

 Maintenance Collected in Dec.  $ 233,603  

       

 Atlantic Broadband is working 
on property.  They are trenching and 
boring lines.  If you experience loss of 
your cable, please let the office know. 
We will let their foreman know and 
they will investigate to see if they 
possibly cut their wire.  If so, they will 
repair it right away.  Please don’t call 
Comcast first.  Atlantic will do the 
repair for free.  Comcast will charge 
you for the cut wire.  Please spread 
the word. 
 

 We hope to hear from Atlantic 
as to scheduling a Town Hall where 
you can ask all your questions directly 
to them.   
 

 Comcast has sent out a letter 
letting everyone know they will be 
discontinuing service as of 
02/29/2020.  Atlantic Broadband is 
scheduled to take over by that date.  
You will be responsible for returning 
all your Comcast equipment to 
Comcast.  If you do not return your it, 
they will charge you for it.  We will be 
working on some options to help with 
this process. 
 

 The election packets are in the 
mail.  Please don’t forget to exercise 
your vote by returning your ballot via 
mail, or hand delivery.  The ballot box 
is in the outer lobby of the office.  
    

 Remember that the Special 
Assessments for the Shortfalls and the 
Painting were due on January 17th  
those unpaid will incur a $10 late fee. 
 

 We would like to give Chuck 
Boudreau a huge thank you!  He has 
been spending countless hours 
working on the Woodshop over the 
last few weeks painting, cleaning, 
updating and organizing.  Thank you, 
Chuck!  We appreciate everyone’s 
patience while the Woodshop has 
been closed during its renovations.  
We hope to have it open soon. 
 



The LCG Annual meeting is set for  
February 11, 2020 at 7:00pm  

in the auditorium.  At that time three people 
will be elected to the Board of Directors  

for a two year term. 
  

Ballots are available in the office. 
Vote for no more than 3 

 
Candidates are 

 (in alphabetical order): 
 
 

Howie Allen 
Joyce Kirkwood 

Theresa Knowles 
Vilma Mally 

Diane O’Shea 
Holly Riordan 

Gilles Roy 

January 7, 2020 
 
 A special Meeting of the BOD was called 
to announce the results of the Arbitration 
between Seamus Brennan and  Lake Clarke 
Gardens.  The arbitrator ruled in favor of 
Seamus.  Ellen Varella was removed from the 
BOD and Seamus was appointed to fill the 
remainder of her term. 
 
 New Officers were also named for the 
remainder of this election cycle., which ends 
on February 11, 2020  They are: 

Joyce Kirkwood, President 
Vilma Mally, Vice-President 
Jerome Sauve, Secretary 
Howard Allen, Treasurer 

 
 Also discussed was the possibility of 
appointing new legal council.  No vote was 
taken. 
 

January 14, 2020 
 

 Nicole Johnson, our auditor, gave her 
annual presentation regarding LCG’s financial 
health.  Simply put, we are financially sound.  
 
 
 
Motion to fine 25-303 for changing 
ownership without Association approval. 

Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Motion to install hurricane windows and 
doors in the Administration Building.  This will 
be done with no special assessment to unit 
owners. 

Motion passed unanimously. 
 

Appointment of Supervisor of Elections 
and Assistants for the 2020 election.  Officers 
are: 

JoAnn Mugge—Supervisor 
Donna Arendt, Marge Hill—Assistants 

Motion passed unanimously. 
 

Motion to hire Eric Glazer as additional 
counsel for LCG. 

Motion tabled 5-2. 
 

Motion to continue committees post 
election to help add continuity to the 
committee process.  

Motion passed unanimously. 

NEW BUSINESS 

GOOD AND WELFARE 

Julie Sauve asked Vilma Mally what 
happened to all the pictures and emails she 
received regarding complaints about the 
walkway painting.  Vilma responded that she 
must have accidentally deleted them. 
 
Diane O’Shea spoke about her wish to end 
the division at LCG and come together as a 
community. 
 
Jack Pillsbury and Rosemary Pacheco 
asked why Seamus Brennan was denied a 
recount of votes (a recount was done the 
next day).  Cost for attorney’s fees are not 
yet finalized. 
 
Jeannie Melchoiri asked for an explanation 
of events in regards to the 2019 election 
and arbitration.  The arbitrator ruled in favor 
of Seamus. 
 
Mary Menis claimed that the letter that was 
sent out by Aless Hall “accusing seven 
people of harassing, bullying and 
intimidating the residents of LCG to vote for 
their candidates” was false.  She also 
claimed that a second letter contained false 
information about the arbitration. 



Great Boards 
 

 

Great Boards Acknowledge Staff and Volunteers 

 Publicly and privately, in the newsletter or on the website, great boards continually 
acknowledge all contributors to the administration of the community, including other board 
members, committee members, management staff, etc. Cheering on or acknowledging fellow 
board members and volunteers creates a positive, successful image for the LCG.  

Great Boards Know They Get What They Pay For 

 Great boards suffer no illusions. Great boards realize that sometimes accepting the 
lowest of qualified bidders may mean a cost to themselves, whether it be it in their own time, 
staff time or having to have another contractor come in and finish the job or clean up the 
mess.  Whatever choice a great board makes, they’ll know they get what they paid for. 

Great Boards Speak with One Voice 

 What sets great boards apart from the pack is that they know there will be 
disagreements, they know they don’t each think alike; yet, once the votes are cast they move 
forward together—speaking with one voice to the membership. 

Great Boards Communicate Positively and Regularly with Members 

 Much of the job as a board member entails having to tell members “No,” as the board is 
trusted with enforcing the Rules and Regulations for the continuity of the community. “No 
parking in that spot,” “No leaving pool towels on the balcony.”   Great boards know there are 
ways to say no, but in a positive fashion. 

 Great boards also know the importance of regular (monthly or bi-monthly), upbeat, 
professional-looking newsletters, updated websites and other forms of communication.  These 
forms of communication create a sense of openness and allow for the outflow of positive 
communication about the community. They also create board credibility, and they do so by 
fostering a positive attitude while still giving the membership needed information and 
reminders.  Because people want to be a 
part of something successful, upbeat and 
positive, a community with this image is 
one that fosters volunteerism. 

Great Boards Value Integrity and 
Credibility Above All Else 

 Integrity and credibility is what we 
all look for and respect in friends, family, 
school, church, work, business and what 
we want to see in board members and in 
any board as a whole—boards that don’t 
get mired in minor details, that are 
consistent in their decisions, assist new 
members in adjusting to their roles and 
create a polite atmosphere in which to 
volunteer, to be serious but not take 
themselves too seriously, and demonstrate 
they are mature and responsible in their 
actions. These board members are 
credible. They have Integrity. They are 
what make great boards.  

Is Your Board Great? 

 The annual Lake Clarke Garden’s 
election will be held on February 11, 2020. 
Please consider carefully your choices of 
candidates. Please select those who will 
make up a GREAT BOARD.  

(continued from page 1) 
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Voting Code of Behavior 
 

With the LCG elections taking 
place this month, this is a good 
time to remind everyone of the 

State law regarding election 
procedures.  In order to have a 
fair and honest election, please 
review the information below. 

  

 The Florida Statutes (F.S.) provides specific 
processes and procedures relating to condominium 
association Board member elections. These rules 
have been established to ensure fair elections and 
to provide all unit owners interested in running for 
a seat on the Board the opportunity to do so.   
  

Under the new Condo Law, if there is a 
forged ballot or voting certificate in a 
condo election, then it is a crime 
punishable under F.S. 831.01, the state 
criminal law against forgery, which 
states:   

 “Whoever falsely makes, alters, forges or 
counterfeits a public record, or a certificate, 
return or attestation of any clerk or register of 
a court, public register, notary public, town 
clerk or any public officer, in relation to a 
matter wherein such certificate, return or 
attestation may be received as a legal proof; or 
a charter, deed, will, testament, bond, or 
writing obligatory, letter of attorney, policy of 
insurance, bill of lading, bill of exchange or 
promissory note, or an order, acquittance, or 
discharge for money or other property, or an 
acceptance of a bill of exchange or promissory 
note for the payment of money, or any receipt 
for money, goods or other property, or any 
passage ticket, pass or other evidence of 
transportation issued by a common carrier, 
with intent to injure or defraud any person, 
shall be guilty of a felony of the third degree, 
punishable as provided in s. 775.082, s. 
775.083, or s. 775.084.” 

  

718.112 Required Provisions— 

A unit owner may not permit any other person 
to vote his or her ballot, and any ballots 
improperly cast are invalid. A unit owner who 
violates this provision may be fined by the 
association in accordance with s.718.303.  
  

If you observe any violation of these rules, you 
are asked to contact the office immediately.  Your 

identity will not be revealed to the offending party.  
Elections are taken seriously.  

 

Thank you for your cooperation. 
 

(adapted from Florida Condominium Association Advisors  
and About Florida Law) 

Why We Should Vote. 
 

 February is here, the month we can 
vote for the Board of Directors. Some of you 
will vote and some will not vote. In fact, 
some of you never vote! You may ask, 
“What difference does it make?” Do you 
even give it any thought? Do you think that 
you are powerless to do something about 
anything? 
 

 We all have the same rights and 
power as our neighbors. If we do not vote 
we are at a disadvantage. Voting is a start 
to our path to fairness and equality in our 
Association. Just voting is not enough, you 
must also get involved and understand how 
our condominium runs. With understanding, 
you learn how get your concerns to a place 
where they can be addressed. 
 

 It does make a difference who is 
directing and making plans for you. That is 
why it is very important, in the days before 
February 11, to get to know the people who 
are running for election to the LCG board. 
Listen to each candidate’s plans to improve 
our/your way of life here. Make sure that 
you have all you need in order to vote.  If 
you are lacking a ballot for what ever 
reason, you can get one on election night in 
the auditorium.  
 

 We have 855 units here at Lake 
Clarke Gardens, yet only about half of the 
owners vote. 
 

 Voter apathy can hurt you: Do not be 
a part of the problem; be a part of the 
solution. Vote. 

  

Submitted by Séamus Brennan.  

Replace your existing 100 AMP panel with 24 circuit Square 
DQO or General Electric Panel & new breakers for ONLY $1500.  

(price includes permitting and load calculations)! 
Drywall repair & paint by other.** 

C: (561) 714-4058 
F: (561) 688-8577 
bryanselectric@att.net 

With over 30 years of experience in Residential and Commercial service in Palm 
Beach, Martin & St. Lucie Counties! 

  5-309 John J Daniel  

14-104 Scott Shortall  

16-202 John R Frain 



It Takes a Village… 
By Jerry Sauvé 

 
 Certainly you’ve heard that old expression.  The renovation of 
the LCG Card Room is a perfect example of a “village”.  Larry 
Charrier and Liz Wendler often commented on the dark look with 
its worn furniture, dirty carpeting, inadequate lighting and overall 
dated look.  From there a project was born.  The goal was to lighten 
the room and make it look more “Floridian”. 

 
 They began talking to others about the 
project and soon had volunteers not only to do 
the work, but to raise money to help pay for the 
project.  Bonnie Villard and Theresa Bida 
donated a beautiful, hand-made quilt to be 
raffled.  The proceeds went to the renovation 
effort.  They raised over $400, enough to pay for 
material for new valences and paint.  Suzanne 
Roy offered to make the window treatments.  A 
talented artist, Jose Gonzalez, painted and 
donated the beautiful 60 by 48 inch painting that 
has become a focal point.  All this was 
accomplished without any money from the LCG 

budget.  “At that point, we thought that would be about all we could do 
with limited funds”, said Larry Charrier. 
 

 Seeing the partial transformation, our Treasurer, Howie Allen, 
with help from the 
budget and Activities, 
paid for the awesome 
new floor.  That set off 
the string of donations 
from other owners.  
Judy Wallace 
provided the white 
chairs in the sitting 
area.  Jerry and Julie 
Sauvé  donated the buffet inside the door.   
Arts and Crafts Club members Liz Wendler, 

Lorraine Petrozza and Karen 
Cade crafted original artwork for 
the walls. 
 
 Duane Burbank and Bob 
Wendler worked to take 
measurements, hang pictures, 
arrange the room and anything 
else that needed doing. 
 
 The Card Room was looking 
better than ever!  The Activities 
Department came through again.  
Funds were used to purchase 60 
new chairs and 12 new tables to 
compliment the look.  
  
Thank you to the “village” that has 
come together to create an 
atmosphere we can all be proud of.   
 

Paid advertisement  
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How Much Wood Could a Woodchuck Chuck…. 

By Howie Allen 
 

  Speaking of Woodchuck, our own Chuck Boudreau 
has chucked a lot of wood and other debris from the Wood 
Shop.  Five cartloads, to be exact.  The renovation of the LCG 
Wood Shop is complete, including a fresh coat of paint on the 
walls , grinding of the floor and a coating of epoxy, along with 
the installation of new cabinets and work bench has made the 
shop very presentable, and an area that owners can be proud 
of. We encourage everyone to stop by to have a peek and 
thank Chuck on Wednesday, February 5th between 1:00 PM 
and 3:00 PM. 
 

 Understandably, there are Rules that go along with the 
use of the shop that need to be followed. They will be posted in the shop and we ask that all users 
become familiar with and comply with them. The TEMPORARY RULES are listed below: 
 

USERS OF THE WOOD SHOP MUST COMPLY WITH THE FOLLOWING: 
 

• The use of the Wood Shop (Shop) is for LCG residents and employees only.  Any business or 
commercial use of this area and/or tools is prohibited. 

• The key to the wood shop is available to be signed out in the office. 

• Security of the Shop and the key are the responsibility of the person signing out the key.  The 
key shall not be transferred to another person . It shall be returned to the office immediately 
after your work project is complete and in no event later than 4:00 PM on the date of sign 
out. If the office is closed the key shall be placed in the “Drop Box”. 

• Shop hours are 8:00 AM thru 4:00 PM, Monday thru Friday. No work before 8am or after 4pm. 

• Generally, tools are not to be removed from the Shop. Occasionally it is permissible to borrow 
portable tools for short duration, (a few hours), as long as the tool is signed out on a sign out 
sheet, maintained in the Shop, and returned immediately after use. 

• All persons using power tools within the Shop must be familiar with the proper operation and 
safety precautions associated with these tools.  

• Users of the Shop shall ensure that they clean up after themselves after each use prior to 
leaving the Shop. 

• The Shop shall not be used as a storage area for personally owned materials or tools.   

• No alterations are to be made to the Shop.  

• Caution is to be taken when using toxic or flammable materials such as paint, stain, glue, 
stripping or cleaning materials. This is a small confined area and any materials labeled “to be 
used in well ventilated area” shall not be used in the Shop. 

• Any injury or illness encountered 
while using the shop shall 
immediately be reported to the 
Property Manager and followed up 
with a written notification of the 
circumstances. 
 
 We ask that you treat the 
Shop as if it were your personal 
property. When using any materials 
that could stain or discolor the floor 
or work area insure that drop cloths, 
newspapers etc. are used to protect 
these areas.  
 
 Violations of the Rules or 
negligent damage to the Shop may 
result in privileges to use the Shop 
being suspended.  
 

Paid advertisement  

MARK’S DRIVING SERVICE 
 

 Do you need a ride to: 
Work - School - Airport  - Grocery Store - Church 

Dr.’s Appt  - A Night Out on the Town 

 
Clean 2015 Honda Civic             No Job Too Small 

 
Better Than Uber—Cheaper Than A Taxi 

 
*No Meter Running     *Available by the hour 

 

Affordable.  Dependable.  Reliable. 

Call Mark  561/254-2458 

(Resident—Lake Clarke Gardens) 
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 Atlantic Broadband will be taking over here at LCG March 1, 

2020. They are currently working throughout the property. Please 

watch your bulletin boards and pay attention to your emails 

concerning the changeover. Atlantic Broadband will not only supply 

LCG with your TV service, they are also giving you high-speed internet 

according to the contract that has been signed with the community.  

 

 Most of you will be receiving, if you haven't already, a notice from Comcast 

stating that your bulk service will be ending 02/29/2020.   Please do not be alarmed 

by this letter.  It is all part of the change from Comcast to Atlantic Broadband.  Do not 

sign any long-term contract for anything with Comcast. Please contact the office 

if you have any further questions or concerns.  

 

 Once Atlantic Broadband has completed the installation in your unit, you will 

need to return all your Comcast equipment to Comcast. If you do not return your 

equipment to Comcast, they will charge you for the boxes and remotes.  

 

Please pay attention to bulletin boards and emails during this 

transition time.  We want it to go as smoothly as possible. 
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Ladies Sauna Fixed 
 

After weeks of the 
ladies’ sauna 
constantly 

shutting down, 
the problem has 

been solved.  The 
sauna stove now 

has all new 
components and 
heating elements. 

 

Submitted by Karen Cade 

Donations Wanted 
 
 Bonnie Villiard, Theresa 
Bida and Kathy Bowley are 
looking for donations for items to 
fill gift baskets.  These baskets will 
be raffled at the St. Patrick’s Day 
Dinner Dance.  You may also 
donate completed gift baskets. 
 

Suggested Basket Themes: 
 

*Wine and Chocolate *Car Wash 
*Movie/Popcorn  *Candles 
*Lottery Tickets  *Gift Cards 
*Golf/Sports   *Art 
*Beer/Wine   *Coffee/Tea 
*Jewelry   *Pasta 

 
Please drop off donations at the Activities 

Office by February 28. 
 

Proceeds to be used for updating the stage 
lighting in the auditorium. 

Long Term Planning 
Committee   
 
The first 2020 Long Term 
Planning committee meeting 
was held on January 16th.   
 
Two projects are in  progress:  
• A bocce ball court. We expect to 

provide a recommendation for the next 
B.O.D. meeting. 

• The lake. Our sea wall and walkway's 
future, as well as our planning for the 
flora and fauna. 

 
 In order to plan for these and other 
projects we would appreciate involving 
additional volunteers with specific skills 
(project manager, engineering, building 
management, legal, financial, eco-systems, 
IT, …) 

Paid advertisement  

 

Jodi Lesniak in Building 25 celebrated her 
103rd birthday on January 1st. 

She has lived in LCG for many years.  She 
was an active volunteer in the Recreation 

Office awhile back.  She is still active in her 
church (St. Luke) and is doing well. 

God bless you, Jodi!! 

Submitted by Betty Cato 

The Communication 
Committee is happy to 
invite all of you to an 

International Potluck on 
Feb. 29th in the 

Auditorium. 
5:00pm 

Anthony James 
Returns to LCG 
  

 Country singer 
Anthony James made his 5th 

appearance at LCG on 
January 20.  The crowd 

enjoyed a dinner of Ham and 
Au Gratin potatoes.   
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PRESEASON BASEBALL 
 
 
 

    NY Yankees   vs   Miami Marlins 
 

WHEN:  Wednesday, March 11 
TIME:    1:05pm (bus leaves at NOON) 
WHERE: Roger Dean Stadium 
PRICE:   $45.00 per ticket 

 

Sign up in the Activities Office 
Only 24 tickets available 

Woodshop Open House 
 
Wednesday, February 5 
1:00—3:00pm 
 
Stop by and see the 
renovated Wood Shop and 
thank Chuck Boudreau for 
all his hard work. 

Rules & Regulations Committee  
 
Following last month’s article for 
volunteers to form a new Rules & 
Regulations Committee, many 
have answered.  Our first meeting 
was held on January 9th and is 
composed of the following owners:   

Karen Cade – Chairperson 
Gilles Roy – Secretary 

Donna Arendt 
Connie Boudreau 
Elizabeth Wendler 
Danielle Boroday 

Susan Mendez 
Jack Pillsbury 

Michael Kotis – Board liaison 
        

The next meeting is scheduled for 
Feb. 6th, following the Building Rep 

Meeting (approx.. 11:00 a.m.)    
Submitted by Gilles Roy   

French Speaking Q & A Meeting 
 

February 4 
6:00pm in the Card 

Room 
 

For the francophones with 
difficulty understanding the 

English language, an 
information meeting will be 

held in French.  
 

This meeting is open to all.   
English translation available. 

Dinners will be served at 5:30.   
 
 12th  Lemon Chicken and   
  Roasted Potatoes 
 
 26th  Spaghetti and Meat Sauce 
 
Also Available: 
 Hamburgers  $3.00 
 Hot Dogs  $2.00 
 French Fries  $2.00 
 2 Hot Dogs and Fries  $5.00 
 

Sign up in Activities 

WEDNESDAY DINNER SPECIALS 

Pickleball, Anyone? 
 
If you are interested in joining 
for a game of Pickleball, 
meet  at 9:00 a.m. at the 
Activities Office to carpool. 
 
Contact:  John Bolch (269) 816-2248 

Why Cook? 
 
Those delicious Wednesday dinners are 
back—at least for February and March.   
 
Join Chef Denis Vanasse and crew on the 
second and last Wednesday of each month.  
Enjoy a good meal and fellowship.   
 
Please note:   
You must sign up in Activities. 

Don’t Forget Arts & Crafts 
 
 

The Arts & Crafts group meets 
every Monday in the Card Room 

from 9:00am until 12 NOON.   
Everyone is welcome to join us. 

 
For more information contact  

Lorraine Petroza at (561) 357-3269 or 
Elizabeth Wendler at (315) 520-2548.  



River Cruise Added 
 

The first cruise on Feb. 20 
sold out.  A second cruise 

was added on February 27.  
Don’t miss out! 
 

Sign up in the Activities Office. 

Come to the Sunday MOVIES at LCG 
 

1:00 PM in the Auditorium 
 
February 2 
LINCOLN  

 

Daniel Day Lewis,  Sally Field  
A man of moral courage and fierce 

determination. 
 

February 9 
All of Me  

 

Steve Martin, Lily Tomlin   
The best American Comedy since 

Tootsie. 
 

February 23 
A Fish Called Wanda  

 
Kevin Kline, Jamie Lee Curtis  

A funny romantic comedy about 
four conniving jewel thieves. 

Friday, February 14 
6:00pm 

LCG Auditorium 
$5.00 per person 

 

Join us for an evening of  
Music and Dance 

featuring World Renown Performers 
 

Potluck—Bring snacks for the coffee table. 
 
 

Sign up in the Activities Office. 

Welcome    Tervetuloa 
PATIO PARTY POTLUCK 

Friday, February 28  5:00pm 
East Pool 

$5.00 per person 
 

Join us for an evening of Music and Dance 

Sign up in the Activities Office. 

LCG’s Got Talent  
 

Karaoke 
February 15 and 28 

7:00pm 
 

 

No sign up necessary. 
 

Bring your own beverages and snacks. 

LCG Annual Spring 
Flea Market 
 

It is time to recycle again. 
If you wish to participate in 
this year’s sale, sign up in 

the Activities Office. 
 

WHEN: Saturday, February 22, 2020 
WHERE: LCG Auditorium 
TIME: 8:00 a.m. to NOON 
COST: $5.00—limit one table 
 

We have 28 available tables.  Set up will be 
on Friday Feb.21 from 4 to 6 p.m.  Tables 

will be assigned. 
 

For more information call  
Joyce Kirkwood at  (561) 649-9810 

Monday, February 17 
 

DAVID “ELVIS” MORIN 
“MAN OF MANY VOICES” 

 

5:00 PM – 9:00 PM  
$14 per person                

 

 

Advance reservations required – sign up in the 
 Activities Office by February 14th 

 (Must be 18 or older - limited to 200) 

Lake Worth Street Painting 
 

Sunday, February 23 
Bus leaves at NOON 

 

Sign up in the Activities Office 
  

Hop on the bus and avoid the parking 
headache.  Enjoy the works of many 

talented chalk artists.  You’ll be amazed! 



in February 

For further information contact the  

Activities Office 

Mon., Wed., Fri.  9:30am—11:30am 

(561) 965-6221 

Also Available: 
Putting Green, Shuffleboard, Sauna, 
Billiards Room, Woodworking Shop,  

Library and Computer Room,  
Ping-Pong. 

Weather permitting, bus trips to and from Lake Worth 

Beach will be available on Mondays.  Must sign up in 

advance in the Activities Office.  Bus departs at 10:00am 

Minimum 6 people required. 
 

Bus will go to Aldi’s on the third Friday of each month. 
 

All Breakfast, Lunch, Green Markets, Street Painting 

Festival and Shopping Malls require advance registration 

and a $5.00 Refundable deposit.  
 

FOR ACTIVITIES WITH REFUNDABLE DEPOSIT, 

NO REFUND GIVEN IF CANCELLED  

WITHIN 24 HOURS OF TRIP. 

DATE            ACTIVITY               TIME 

4 Taco Tuesday, Brass Tap 12:30pm 

5 Wood Shop Open House 1:00—3:00pm 

6 Wellington Mall 10:00am 

10 Yard House, Happy Hour 2:30pm 

11 Election Day  

11 Taco Tuesday, Brass Tap 12:30pm 

12 Bingo Dinner 5:30pm AUD 

13 Isle Casino 10:00am 

14 Finnish Valentine’s Party 5:00pm AUD 

15 Karaoke 7:00   CR 

17 Dinner Dance 5:00pm AUD 

18 Festival Mall 10:00am 

20 River Cruise, Ft Lauderdale 11:30am 

21 Flea Market Set-up 4—6pm 

21 Karaoke 7:00pm  CR 

22 Flea Market 8—NOON AUD 

23 Lake Worth Street Painting 12 NOON 

25 Jupiter Lighthouse Diner 12:00 NOON 

26 Bingo Dinner 5:30pm AUD 

27 River Cruise, Ft Lauderdale 11:30am 

27 Finnish Pool Deck Party 5:00pm  EP 

28 Karaoke 7:00   CR 

MONDAY 
  8:20am   Fitness Walk      
  8:30am   Free Weights             
  9:00am   Yoga 
  9:00am Arts and Crafts 
10:00am Bus to the Beach 
  3:00pm Putting Green 
     
TUESDAY 
  8:20am   Fitness Walk      
  9:00am   Tai Chi   
10:00am Water Exercise                     
 
WEDNESDAY 
  8:20am   Fitness Walk      
  8:30am   Free Weights             
  9:00am   Yoga        
  9:30am   Walmart/Publix Bus 
10:00am Shuffleboard 
  1:00pm Chinese Mah Jongg 
  3:00pm Putting Green 
  7:00pm    Bingo        
 
THURSDAY 
  8:20am   Fitness Walk      
  9:00am   Tai Chi  
10:00am Water Exercise                     
  1:00pm   Canasta        
 
FRIDAY 
  8:20am   Mix Weights/Walk   
  9:00am   Yoga                        
  9:30am   Walmart/Publix Bus 
12:45pm   Bridge                  
  1:00pm   Mex. Tr. Dominoes    
 
SATURDAY 
  8:20am  Fitness Walk   
  1:30pm  Int’l Mah Jongg           
 
KEY 

AUD-Auditorium    CR– Card Room 
WP– West Pool       EP-East Pool 
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